
Ministry Needs 
Other than the Arevalo Family needs of more monthly support ($900) and a second car 

($5000), the need that rises to the top for the ministry is a COPY MACHINE! With the 

worship center, the sexual abuse education center, and the pregnancy resource center 

coming soon, all this would be much easier if we could be printing our own brochures, 

questionnaires, lessons, etc.  Can you give towards the $1000 that we need to buy the 

copy machine, ink, and paper to get our “office” officially up and going?  See below how 

you can give to any of these three needs.  May God stir the heart and bless you as you 

respond. 
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““NNoott  ttoo  uuss,,  oohh  LLoorrdd,,  nnoott  ttoo  uuss,,  bbuutt  ttoo  yyoouurr  nnaammee  bbee  tthhee  gglloorryy,,  bbeeccaauussee  ooff  yyoouurr  

lloovvee  aanndd  ffaaiitthhffuullnneessss..””  PPssaallmmss  1155::11  

             

 

 

JUNE 26th…  

Yes, it is June 26th and we are still here in the United States…waiting!  On May 3rd, Abner submitted an appeal to 

the intent to deny letter that the USCIS sent us for his citizenship. Now we keep waiting believing that the next letter will 

state his acceptance and the date that he can attend the oath ceremony.  After that, we will need to get his U.S. passport 

and then we will be able to head back to Honduras.  Noah was in that ark 330 days, we aren’t there yet.   

June 26th marks several other significant celebrations in our family.  It was the day that Abner Daniel, 2 years ago 

told us that he was ready to “have Jesus.”  We are so proud of his love for God’s word and his 

desire to do what is right, most of the time.   June 26th, was also the day that I (Kelley) 

followed the Lord to Honduras for the first time 17 years ago.  What I thought would be a 

summer, turned into a year, then another, then another, then another.  A husband and five 

children later, we are still serving and following the Lord back to Honduras.  If the truth be told, 

for me, after being in the U.S. for this long amongst family and people that I dearly love, going 

back this time kind of feels like it did 17 years ago…obedience vs. desire.  The verse the Lord 

continues to remind me of is Luke 9:62, “Jesus said to him, “No one who puts his hand to the 

plow and looks back is fit for the kingdom of God.” 

We know that the work in Honduras is not done.  It 

actually, it might just be beginning.  Help us pray for 

our hearts in this time of transition as we do believe 

that those papers in the mail will be here SOON! 

 Some cool things that have happened these 

past few months…we finished the school year. 

YIPPEE! We all survived and have actually decided 

to homeschool another year. (First picture right: Our 

reward ceremony)  Susana turned 10(Second picture right), Abner turned 39.   

Our family took a family vacation to have a little “us” time.  Thank you Pad and 

Melody for being willing to give up your house for a couple nights.  Our kids 

have officially made friends in the neighborhood, and where we are staying now, 

has become the “hang out” place.  Pool parties, sprinklers, slip-n-slides, ninja 

warrior obstacle courses…the cool thing that among these kids are non-believers 

that the Lord has brought to learn about Him.   

 10,000 Fathers Worship School! Abner has had it in his heart for a while 

to start some kind of worship school in Honduras. He’s had a desire, yet no clear 

way of starting this.  A couple months ago, he enrolled in this school in order to 

multiply what he learns in Honduras. Keep this in your prayers, this is going to 

be powerful as Honduras has lacked fathers.   

IN HONDURAS 

Honduras has one of the largest rates for 

teenage pregnancy in Central America.  

For every 1000 teens between 15-19 

years old, 66 are already pregnant.  Some 

of these with their first child, others 

already having their second.  We praise 

the Lord that abortion is still illegal in 

Honduras, yet this does not prevent 

moms from taking their child’s life.  For 

this reason, the Lord continues to lay a 

heavy burden in hearts to begin the 

pregnancy resource center upon returning 

to Honduras.  This center with take 

education, encouraging abstinence, to the 

high schools.  We will give pregnancy 

tests and counsel girls.  God’s Word is 

clear that the enemy comes to “kill, 

destroy and steal.”  Whether the battle be 

for the mother’s salvation or that baby’s 

life, we want to see the Lord glorified in 

His power to save.  Help us pray for the 

opening of this center.   

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRAISES!  

*Look who is going to be one on June 30th? (Samuel Jaasiel) 

*Continued contentment as we wait. 

*His continued provision and blessings. (Randomly $500 

came from an unknown giver to my parents for groceries. 

GOD IS GOOD!) 

*Susana going into 5th grade, Abner Daniel 3rd, and Kendra 1st.  

*10,000 Father’s School of Worship.  

 

 

PRAYER REQUESTS:  

*Completion of Abner’s citizenship process. 

*Pray for a second car.  

 *Buyers for our house in La Ceiba. 

 *Prayer the worship center and sexual abuse education center. 

*The mayor of Tegucigalpa continues to guarantee us land for the 

Restoration Center—pray that we would see the evidence of this. 

 *$900 more in monthly support. 

 *Pray the $1000 that is needed to get a copy machine. 

  

                                   

 

We are a 501c(3) non-profit organization. Please send financial giving to: 

 

MINISTERIO CAMINO NUEVO.   

Ministerio Camino Nuevo, 1428 S. Oak Ave., Freeport, IL. 61032 

MEMO: AREVALO FAMILY 

 

Specify: Arevalo Family, Car, or Copy Machine 

 

 


